
160 Maidenhair Ct.  
San Ramon, CA. 94582 

January 3, 2013 

Via Fax 650.857.4837 and Email david.ritenour@hp.com  

David Ritenour, Vice President & Associate General Counsel 
Hewlett-Packard Company 

3000 Hanover Street 
Building 20B, Mail Stop 1050  

Palo Alto, California 94304 
 

Dear Mr. Ritenour: 

I received the Board Statement in Opposition to Stockholder Proposal on January 2, 

2013. I fully respect the board’s opinion and the coming shareholders voting result. I will not 

submit similar proposal again once it is voted. 

The statement lists our company’s efforts to enhance its human rights policies, but the 

company refuses independent relevant experts to inspect its practices. For example, our 

company has invested enormously in my home town Chongqing, which was ruled by the 

corrupted and criminal Bo Xilai gang for many years. It is natural for me, a concerned 

shareholder of political refugee, to help our company to verify our company’s practices in 

China in regard of social responsibility before the media (such New York Times’ reports on 

Chinese Premier Wen Jiabao’s corruption) or even courts (such as multi cases against 

Yahoo’s so-called Human Rights Fund) revealing any negative hiding agenda.  Hiring some 

dependent firms from irrelevant places (such as in Denmark where no one pays attention to 

our company’s business) to justify our company’s human rights policies does not add any 

legitimacy doing business in China or other repressive countries. 

As I have continued helping Cisco after my human rights proposal in its 2010 

shareholders meeting, I will also continue to hold our company’s shares and am always 

willing to help our company building the legitimacy doing business in China and the world. 

 

         Yours truly, 

 

           Jing Zhao 

http://h-china.org:2095/horde/imp/message.php?mailbox=INBOX&index=1358

